
 

Congratulations to 
the Class of 2019! 
On Thursday, May 
30th, the Class of 
2019 Graduation 
Ceremony will be 
held at 6:30 in the 
High School gym. 
The guest speaker 
this year will be Mr. Dan Pastrick, 
Middle school Science Teacher. In 
addition, Valedictorian Josh Clem-
ens and Co-Salutatorians Allison 
Hano and Sara Keys will be offer-
ing sage words of wisdom for their 
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The Hebron 2019 Junior- Senior Prom, 
Enchanted Forest, is now officially in 
the books. The dance had a great turn 
out. This years Prom Court nominees 
were juniors; Jade Olsen, Jake Friel, 
Ryker Schatz, Zoe Parson, Tanner 
Roy, and Nathan Joyce. For the Sen-
iors, the nominees were Josh Clemens, 
Allison Hano, Nikki Schmidt, Jacob 

Benjamin, Katlyn Cherry, and Ewan 
Donovan. Prom King and Queen se-
lected by their peers were Jacob Ben-
jamin and Allison Hano, while Prince 
and Princess selected were Rhyker 
Schatz and Zoe Parsons. We want give 
a special thanks to our prom committee 
headed by Ms. Brown and Mrs. Slusser 
who tirelessly planned and organized 
each detail  to make this event so suc-
cessful. We hope you all had a good 
time!  

class. Some music selec-
tions we can look forward to  
throughout the ceremony 
will be, “The Incredibles” 
performed by the Hebron 
High School band, and the 
High School Choir singing 
“I’ll Always Remember 
You”. The Seniors this year 

have chosen the white lily as their 
flower and the quote: “Cherish yester-
day, live today, reach for tomorrow” . 
We are so proud of the Class of 2019 
and wish them the best in their future 
endeavors.  

Prom 
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Hawks Baseball 

Hawks Softball 
Hebron’s Girl’s softball season has 
come to its conclusion 
after a breath-taking 
game against Wheeler. 
The girls finished with a 
10-11 record, an im-
provement from last 
season. The four sen-
iors this year were giv-
en a huge role in lead-
ing this team and took 
extreme leadership and 
responsibility. They 
showed hard work, 
dedication, leadership, and showed ini-
tiative throughout the whole season 
which can not be taught. Keri Kresich, 

Katlyn Cherry, Riley McCullough, and 
Kaly Iorio all had a senior 
season to remember and 
made memories to cher-
ish for life. Also a major 
congratulations to Keri 
Kresich and Katlyn Cherry 
as they will continue their 
softball careers in college! 
The 2019 girl’s softball 
season may have come 
to a conclusion but the 
memories will live on for-
ever and Hebron can not 

be more proud of all of how far that 
they have come this year and what is in 
store for them in the future. 

 

Parents of seniors, if you are looking for 

scholarships, check out studentscholar-

ships.org, Indiana's leading source for finding 

scholarship money. It's a search engine that 

sends you scholarships that matches your 

profile. Contact the guidance office to check 

out some of the scholarships they have to offer. 

  

Spring Sports Awards ~ Tuesday, May 28, 2019 at 6 pm  

High School Auditorium 

All Spring athletes are expected to attend. 

Boy’s baseball ended on Wednesday with a hard 
fought battle against Rensselaer. The final score 
was 6-1. They finished with a record of 4-13 and 3-4 
in the PCC Conference. Jake Wheeler led the team 
in batting average with .457 to go along with 46 at-
bats. He also led with 21 hits and 13 RBI’s. Josh 
Smith led with 11 stolen bases 33 strikeouts as a 
pitcher. As for the other players, congratulations and 
way to end the season with a battle. Good luck to seniors, Sylas Roberts, 
Josh Smith, Jake Wheeler, and Cole Wignall as they graduate High School 
and endeavor into the real world. Also wish luck to Josh Smith and Jake 
Wheeler as they continue their baseball career at Calumet College of Saint 
Joseph’s. Seniors will be dearly missed. As for the incoming players and 
those returning, be ready to work hard and improve for next season.  



Track and Field 

P A G E  3  V O L U M E  9 ,  I S S U E  9  

Senior Night for both girls and boys was on Thursday, 
May 9, and 14 seniors were represented. For some of the 
athletes, this was their last meet for the season. Others 
moved on to Sectionals. Girls Sectionals took place on 
Tuesday, May 14, and boys held theirs on Thursday, May 
16.  Zoe Parsons qualified for regionals in pole vaulting 
which was on Tuesday May 21 at Portage. She ended 
her season 6th at Regionals. The boys team made it in 
three different events. Jacob Stewart, Nick Christ, Taylor 
Wiegman, and Connor Nuest made it to Regionals for the 
4x800, Connor Nuest also made it in the 1600, along with 
Taylor Wiegman in the 400.  
  
Bi congratulations to Connor Nuest, Jacob Stewart, Tay- lor 
Wiegman, and Nick Christ. The boys finished 5th at Re-
gionals Thursday night in their 4x800with a time of 8:21. 
This is the second fastest 4x800 time in Hebron track his-
tory!  

On Friday, May 17th, 14 of Hebron’s student 
athletes attended the 8th annual Porter County 
Conference Academic All-Conference Luncheon 
at Valparaiso University. Allison Betts, Josh 
Clemens, Savannah Fisher, Allison Hano, Mac-
kenzie Hein, Sara Keys, Matt Kubiak, Riley 
McCullough, Connor Nuest, Zoe Parsons, Em-
ma Slusser, Kyra Stater, Ellie Wagoner, and Ja-
cob Wheeler all attended the event and received 
a medal and certificate recognizing their 
achievements. Each student earned a varsity 
letter this year and earned a qualifying GPA dur-
ing their athletic season. Congratulations to all 
the students who received this award.  

Academic All Conference 
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T H E  H A W K ’ S  N E W S  

The latest of many signings for Hebron High School were done re-
cently by Hunter Nikoloski and Ewan Donovan. Nikoloski, signed on 
May 15 for Manchester University Soccer, was quoted as saying, "I'll 
see you in the bigs everyone". Ewan had his official signing on May 
14 for Wabash Wrestling, and is very excited for his future there!  
Hebron is proud to announce that we have had a total of nine sign-
ings this year. Students who are also going to be continuing their ath-
letic careers in college sports are Connor Nuest and Alexis Rhoades. 
You  all continue to make us so proud to be Hebron Hawks!   

  

 

Don’t forget, we have one more day on Tuesday, May 28, which will be 

another white day to make up for a weather-related closing last win-

ter. Then there is graduation 

for the class of 2019 on Thurs-

day, May 30 at 6:30. We will 

see you on the first day of 

school for students, Wednes-

day, August 14, at 7:45. Late 

start Wednesdays will begin the 

following Wednesday, August 21. 

So on behalf of all faculty and staff of Hebron High School, we wish you 

a safe, restful and happy summer!   

Signings 



NHS has completed another successful year in our Hebron chap-
ter! We started the month of May with our annual Food Drive and 
went into the community to collect canned goods and other non 
perishable items for the Hebron Food Pantry. This service project 
kicked off the week, with Empty Bowls following the next day. Our 
members were on hand to help wherever they could! Then later 
we held our last meeting of the year, when Josh Clemens, Presi-
dent, announced next year’s officers: Ellie Wagoner, President; 
Kyana Maldonado, Vice-President; Allison Betts, Secretary; and 
Mackenzie Hein, Treasurer. 
 
We said goodbye to our seniors with a breakfast on May 16th: 
Josh Clemens, Evie Farler, Grant Giacomin, Allison Hano, Sara 
Keys, Jason Licht, Riley McCullough, Connor Nuest, Alexis 
Rhoades, and Taylor Wiegman. Thank you for all you’ve done for 
our chapter, school, and community! Best of luck to each and everyone of you; you will be 
missed! 
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National Honor Society 

As we wind down the school year, here is your reminder to 
keep reading during the summer along with a fun way to do it! 
The Hebron Public Library is once again offering their summer 
reading program and a chance to win some great prizes. This 
year’s theme is Out of This World! The program runs from 
June 1 through July 31. See the media center for details. 
 
In other news, Hope Slusser was awarded this year’s top 
reader and received recognition at Academic Awards Night on 
Monday. She read books for a total of 300 points, edging out Becca Gill who read for a total of 
249 points! Congratulations to both of you! Thursday we held our 100 Points Club party where 
we recognized all those who’ve read 100 points or more throughout the school year. 
 
Finally, we will be turning in all Chromebooks for underclassmen on the last day of school, 
Tuesday, May 28th. Please remember to bring your device to school that day with a full 
charge. Also, remember to bring your charger and have your device in it’s bag. Enjoy the last 
days of the school year and as always, keep reading! See you soon! 

Kiner’s Korner 



Business Professionals of America held their National Leadership Conference in Anaheim, California, and 

five Hebron  High School students ventured on the trip to take their skills to the next level. With Advisor 

Mrs. King-Licht accompanying them, the five students (all seniors) were: Allison Hano, Jason Licht, Josh 

Clemens, Riley McCullough, and Alyssa Rokosz.  

Allison and Josh earned their Ambassador Torch Award for their extensive community service activities. 

Even though Allison and Jason didn’t make it in the top ten in their national qualifying events, they both 

earned competency certifications: Jason in Banking and Finance, and Allison, along with Josh and Riley, in 

Economics. Congratulations again to the national qualifiers!  

Together, the team got to do some exploring and sightseeing in Hollywood and Los Angeles, visit a num-

ber of iconic beaches, participate in the BPA annual Walk for Special Olympics, and contribute to the an-

nual Day of Service. The remaining members and Advisor Mrs. King-Licht will miss all the seniors very 

much, and we thank you for your mentorship and guidance and wish you well in whatever life brings your 

way. 

We’d like to give a special shout out to Mrs. Tracie Hano for helping chaperone the trip, and to drivers 

Jack Elam and Kristi Tillema for the transportation to and from the airport.  

We also would like to take this opportunity to thank the following businesses for their kind and gener-

ous monetary support which allowed our members to have this amazing experience: Hebron Grill and 

Chill, Hebron Lanes, Demotte State Bank, Hebron Realty, J.R.’s Custom Cabinets, Salon 618, Braces for 

All Ages, Energy Diagnostics, United Steel Workers Local 6787,  along with Nancy Ingram. We appreciate 

your support more than we can express. We encourage our community to solicit the above local busi-

nesses whenever you can. Tell them Hebron High School BPA sent you!   

BPA National Conference 



Thank you, Hebron community,  for supporting our tenth annual  

Empty Bowls! And special thanks to Mrs. Karen Jania for spearheading this  

tremendous undertaking for the past ten years! You rock!! 

The Hebron High School Empty Bowls Committee would like to thank  all who participated, donated, and other-

wise supported us in our efforts to raise money for our local food pantry, and to raise awareness about food inse-

curity everywhere it happens. We appreciate all your precious time, generous donations, helping attitude , and 

giving spirit to once again make this event, the 10th annual, another successful fundraising event: We raised over 

$3000.00!! We would like to name as many of our donors as possible, many who have donated for several years 

now. Our appreciation goes out to all these and any others  past and present who helped in any way, including the 

silent auction bidders: 

Dairy Queen of Hebron  

Pepsi Cola 

Mrs. Helen Giacomin  

Mr. Jeff Brooks 

Salon 618 

Hebron United Methodist 

Church 

Hebron BPA  

Casey’s General Store 

Hebron HS Athletic Boosters 

Albanese Confectionaries 

Jenny Wallace 

The Porter County Fair 

Mr. & Mrs. Grennes 

Amerigas 

Goodbuys Secondhand Shop  

White Sox 

 

 

 

 

 

49ers Drive-In 

Mrs. Jennifer Kiner & NHS 

Mrs. Farler 

Mr. Tom Gordon 

Mrs. Ann Hallberg 

The Hoosier Recruits 

Justin King 

Mrs. Spurr 

Dr. Danah Thorndyke 

Mr. Mike Bogan 

David Centifano 

Loretta Kosloske 

James Max 

 True Value 

                    Pink Stone Massage, Cheryl Sodo 

NITCO 

 

 

 

 

 



Pheta Film Festival 

 

The Hebron High School Pheta Film Club, lead by 

Ms. Brown, held its annual Pheta Film Festival once 

again on Saturday, May 11. Always a fun time, and 

free to the public, the festival coincides with Festival 

of the Arts and showcases the original and creative 

works of some very talented students here at Heb-

ron.  

Congratulations to the 2019 PHETA Film Festival 

winners! Brandon Nilsen and Zack Scharer re-

ceived the Very Nice! Award for their film, The Si-

lenced Shadow while Nathan Janowicz, Steven 

Smith, and Victoria Villanueva took home Best Film 

honors with Vampire Hunters The Reckoning: The 

Impossible Return of Nosferatu.  

PHETA would like to thank the judges: Ms. Crook, 

Mr. Eriks, and Mrs. Propper and all of the students who attended Saturday night. We hope you had 

fun and look forward to seeing what next year will bring!  

South Shore Art Show 
Congratulations to Grant Giacomin, Zoe Parsons, and Ellie Wagon-

er who were recognized on Sunday, May 5th, at the 45th Annual Tri

-County Junior/Senior High School Art Exhibition.  

Grant won an Award of Distinction for his 

chalk drawing, “Fishing with Grampa,” 

along with a $75 prize. Zoe received 

the South Shore Arts Regional Award for 

Young Artists and $100 for her stippling pro-

ject, “Hero.” Ellie won the Alexandra Gardner 

Riddle Memorial Youth Award and $500 for 

her painted 3D piece, “Whoosh! Crack! Pop!” 

Ellie will also be invited back next year to help 

select next year’s winner and present the 

award. Great job, art students!  



Metropolitan School District of Boone Township Mission Statement 

The mission of the MSD of Boone Township is to educate and prepare today’s students for tomorrow’s chal-

lenges.  

Metropolitan School District of Boone Township Vision Statement 

MSD of Boone Township is an integral part of the Hebron community and a place where employees, parents 

and community share responsibility for ensuring that students receive a variety of educational opportunities. 

Positive and memorable school experiences help develop students’ confidence and self-esteem, which are 

critical to their development as contributing members of society. Students are provided a curriculum that is 

relevant, engaging, accessible, and filled with unique experiences. Moreover, students feel safe and respected 

by those who are passionate, engaging, and who create a sense of awe, curiosity, and enthusiasm for learn-

ing.  

 

Hebron High School 

509 S. Main Street, Hebron, IN 46341 

(219) 996-4771 www.hebronschools.k12.in.us 

As the Hawk’s Nest School Store closes up shop for another year, we at the Hawks Nest would like to 
thank the students and staff for a wonderful year. We hope you found our presence both useful and con-
venient!  To all of our customers, thank you for a successful year of business and we hope to see you 
back next year! If there is ever any merchandise you would 
like us to carry in the future, please feel free to email the 
Hawk’s Nest at kingl@hebronschools.k12.in.us. We are al-
ways looking for ways to improve your experience. To the 
entire class of 2019, we wish you our very best! To all staff 
and students, stay safe and have a great summer!  
 
 

Sincerely,   

 
 

The Hawk’s Nest 2019 School Store Staff: 
Jake Benjamin, Ewan Donovan, Matt Kubiak, Jason Licht, 
Nick Bell, Wes Cavinder, Faith Gabrys, Nick Guernsey, 
Hunter Nikoloski, Lexi Rhoades, Jacob Rose, Nikki 
Schmidt, Josh Smith, and Cole Wignall.  
 

     The Hawk’s Nest School Store 


